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There are three possible solutions to take the central referral system forward:

(a) continuation of the current Members referral system with officers feeding the information into the Customer Relationship Management (CRM) system

(b) officers to pilot a central system that allows Members to feed information into the CRM and seek feedback from Members

(c) a cross-party working group of Members established to work up a central system.

Each of these solutions is dependent on when the CRM system is operational again.
Recommendation:

The Committee is asked to consider the proposals above and decide which option to pursue.
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1. Introduction

1.1 The O&S Management Committee at its meeting on 30 September 2004 (reference OSM.45/04) asked the then Acting Town Clerk and Chief Executive, Maggie Mooney, to report on progress towards a central referral system to consolidate referrals and complaints made to individual Council Members.

1.2 The Communications Manager, Carolyn Taylor, submitted a progress report to the Committee on 11 November 2004, which suggested how this system could work.  It was resolved that the Communications Manager take on board the comments of the Committee when developing the system and that the Committee should continue to be involved in the development of the system and receive progress reports (reference OSM.56/04).

2. Current situation

2.1 Since the last report to Committee in November, two things have impacted on progress; the destruction of the Customer Contact Centre in the January floods and the Members’ Survey.

2.2 The destruction of the Customer Contact Centre means the Customer Relationship Management (CRM) system is not being used.  This is the software that would enable all referrals, requests for services and complaints to be logged centrally, whether they come from people visiting the Civic Centre, sending emails and letters or telephoning or via Members.

2.3 The second issue is the publication of the results of the first Members’ Annual Survey.  Members were asked; How effective do you find the current referral system?  36% said it was very effective, 42% fairly effective, 15% not very effective and 6% not effective at all.  Asked if they wanted to replace the current referral system with a cross-party system, 68% said no, 24% said perhaps (they would need more information on how it would work) and 9% said yes.

2.4 Clearly, Members have concerns about a central referral system, including unnecessary bureaucracy and delays, depersonalisation and feedback to Members.  

3. Proposals

3.1 There are three possible solutions to take the issue forward:

(d) continuation of the current Members referral system with officers feeding the information into the Customer Relationship Management (CRM) system

(e) officers to pilot a central system that allows Members to feed information into the CRM and seek feedback from Members

(f) a cross-party working group of Members established to work up a central system.

Each of these solutions is dependent on when the CRM system is operational again.

4,
Recommendation
The Committee is asked to consider the proposals above and decide which option to pursue. 
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